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You have the power to put and end to our ordeal.
I remind you that we only want justice!
We are tired of waiting for your goodwill we have been moving your premises for several weeks 
and the decision is always posponed! It's a total lack of respect causing stress and anxiety an 
unnecessary expenses.
More generally, the DENR has been playing with our patient and our nerves for more than 2 years.

You can't imagine the damage DENR inflict on us!

On October 2019 we filed complaint, through my lawyer atty Ron Macalanda, against Spouses 
Roger A Gabat and Jocelyn Gabat for encroaching 2 parcels of my land.on fourth judicial region 
Branch 40 in Calapan Or Mindoro.
On oovember 24,2020, the court issued an order directing the DENR-MIMAROPA to appoint a 
duly licensed geodetic engineer from their office to conduct a survey.
A surprise survey on 13 September 2021 without notice was carried out by Engr Garcia from DENR 
MIMAROPA.

8 months after the court order!

This survey and the report that followed it were found to be incorrect in our eyes,

This survey is wrong, rude an sloppy!
My accredited surveyor Mina Escalona stayed one week on site to conclude has an encroachment of 
more than 300 square meters!!
Following our legal action, Mr Gabat, the defendant, moved his barbed wire and gave me back 
more than 100 square meters.He then appealed to Mrs Moreno a person without right ot title to 
carry out a survey totally wrong. We heard Mrs Moreno daughter work in DENR MIMAROPA, as 
engineer....
.After a request the judge Charity Grace A Rico authorized us to carry out a control of this survey 
on november 2021
Chi h/larch 4, my lawyer sent a letter to Benny Antiporda Usee from DENR NCR fer verification 
survey. ]
Following this request, we were asked to send 50,000 pesos for logistics cost.
On march 14, 50;000 pesos were transferred (transaction number ARM-1 l-78550-ZAW) threw pera 
padala to salvaddor Glori.employee of DENR NCR
After numerous contacts promising to cany out the survey, we were asked again for 100,000 pesos 
this time threw request no. NCR-2022-1845 by ENGR Gigi Tugno.from survey division DENR 
NCR.
On april 29 2022 Attorney Macalanda Came on DENR NCR to payed the 100,000 pesos.
We have a signed receipt of this payment by ENGR Tugno from Survey division.

Despite this payment 150k disappeared into the air.... we are still waiting Hie




